ANNUAL REPORT FROM THE NORWEGIAN-KOREAN FRIENDSHIP ASSOCIATION 2015.
The period from the General Assembly 13. June 2014 to the General Assembly 
17. September 2015
There are about 470 members in the Association by September 2015.
There were about 300 members when the Association was started in 2009.
BOARD MEETINGS.  There have been 6 Board meetings. Topics have been: planning for various meetings for the members, like the Korean food-making courses, the General Assembly 2015, the “Social event” at Azuma restaurant in February 2015, the membership meeting in March and other events. Important topics always are the preliminary plans for the coming seasons.
ACTIVITIES
1. 13. June 2014. General Assembly and 5 years birthday in the Residence of Ambassador Lee
About 40 members were present.
After the formalities the members were invited to a wonderful reception hosted by Mrs and Ambassador Lee.

Elections: Lucie Paus Falck, and Didrik Bakke Dukefoss, were re-elected for 2 years. New member elected for 2 years: Karina Castberg.

(Marita Nordbø, Irina Lee and Egil Aksnes were elected for 2 years in 2013.) 

2. September 2014: “Post-performance – talk”, following the performance of ”Journey to the East” with the actor Mona Grenne. The discussion was between Mona G and three other competent participants and was lead by Irina Lee, journalist and member of the Board.
3. November, December 2014, April 2015. Taste of Korea. 3 food-making courses, at Slemdal skole and in the home of Yvonne Blindheim
Everything was perfectly organized by Yvonne. In total there have been 40 people participating. 
The Embassy has contributed financially to the food-making courses.

4. 4.  February 2015 “Social event”  at Azuma restaurant
There were more than 40 people attending this very tasty and successful social event. Ambassador Lee and his wife spent the evening with us.

5. 19. March 2015. Membership meeting – about co-operation Norway – Korea. 
We were invited to arrange the meeting on the premises of Akershus Fylkeskommune.
The programme was: first a lecture by Reidar Grevskott on: Korean Society and Economy – Change as a Constant Factor. 

Secondly we were informed by representatives from Akershus Fylkeskommune about the agreement between Akershus and the Gyeongii-province on a cooperation concerning Hydrogen-taxis in Bærum and Asker.

This was all very interesting, and we are very grateful to Akershus Fylkeskommune for their hospitality.

About 40 members were present.
6. Contact with the members. 
The Board mailed an October letter to all members with report on the topics which have been discussed by the Board and the activities of the association. Good response was received from several members.
7. Further information 
Website: norsk-koreansk.no 

Facebook: facebook.com/norskkoreansk 

FINANCES.
The Norwegian-Korean Friendship Association is an organization with no membership fee. Consequently, there is not much to inform about when finances are concerned. However, the Association was given a start capital from the former Norwegian Korean Forum in 2009. The expenses have been for the website, for renting localities for the meetings, and for small gifts to lecturers at the meetings. The expenses for the food-making courses have been covered by the participants and mostly by the Korean Embassy.
We thank the Korean Embassy for their contribution of kr. 4 000, 00

For those who want to give a donation in 2015, you are of course welcome to do so to 

account no 1503 14 20331, Norsk-Koreansk Vennskapsforening.
The bank account amounts to NOK 22 809. 96 by September 2015.
By 31. December 2014: 23 032. 27 

The Board of the Norwegian-Korean Friendship Association 

September 2015
